Comms/Events Teleconference Notes

15 December, 2011
Attendance:

FAO:  Denise 
UNDP: Estelle, Nicki
UNEP:  Julie
Secretariat:  Cheryl

Agenda:
1. Wrapping up agency inputs into the five-year corporate external comms strategy

· Feedback from FAO and UNEP is positive, with fairly minor comments to suggest. 

· At FAO, feedback came from Peter, Tiina, Susan and Denise
· At UNEP, feedback came from Ravi and Julie
· UNDP says it will have their inputs in by Monday 19 December.

· Cheryl will then address the comments and then send the strategy to the CG (through Yemi) before end of the year.
2. Initial discussion/brainstorm for 2012 Comms and Events plan

The group identified the following events and activities that should be a part of our 2012 Comms and events plan, in addition to what is also suggested in the five-year corporate external comms strategy:

Events: 

· RIO+20, CBD COP 11, UNFCCC COP 18
· Internal comms planning meeting (should happen in first quarter) 
· Policy Board meetings, especially PB9 where Global Programme budget will be debated again

· IUCN World Conservation Conference in South Korea
· COFO in Rome in Sept/Oct

· Bi-annual anti-corruption conference November in Rio

· Hosting something like the Oslo REDD Exchange

Estelle said she would look into and send Cheryl a list of IP/CSO related events in 2012 to include in our plans as well.

Communications materials:

· Communications should promote the work the Programme is doing on SEPC and the Green Economy; UNEP is planning to do their second Policy Brief on multiple benefits, with a possible release date at CBD COP 11; 
· Producing fresh video content at the corporate level; perhaps for launch at Rio+20

· Revamp PP presentation template

· A Policy Brief from UNDP and FAO, with option to produce a longer version

· Look at country needs to support them and what products can help them
· CD Rom with all our info and translate as much as possible
· Five-page summary, progress updates in countries- bi-annually—something needed in the middle of the year. Need to liaise with Clea and John E on this to see what is possible.

· Produce a comms product on what is happening with GP; easier to digest than reports to MPTF 
· Look at possibility of providing a submission to the Ad-hoc Working Group on LCA; there is an opportunity for accredited Parties and observers to provide by 5 March submissions on two topics: REDD+ Finance and Drivers of Deforestation. Denise will look into this further and share more information on this with the group
.. 

Other points: 

· We need to develop a handbook on the approval process for using the UN-REDD logo in publications developed at the agency level. 
· Our key messaging for 2012 needs to look at how we can keep momentum going for REDD+ more broadly. We need to look at how we shift according to new landscape after Durban; 

· We need to make sure we take a critical look at target audiences and assess whether these need to change for 2012; work with the CG to make sure we are moving forward the objectives of the Programme.
· The plan will look to use more consultants to make the workload more realistic to deliver for the group.
3. Initial discussion/brainstorm for the 2011 YIR 

The following are suggestions for our 2011 YIR

· Stick to about the same length as previous years (24 or 28 pages)

· MPTF annual reporting on GP and NPs is the source document for the 2011 YIR.

· Shift content to be exclusively about results, rather than process; get away from things like "In September, this happened; In October, this happened).

· YIR is one of our most popular and important publications and we need to make sure it shines.

· GP content should stick to reporting on activities under the old GP only, as funding for new GP was only just approved officially in October. 
· Even though we are using countries reports from the MPTF, we should aim to make sure we give countries time to review the information we have distilled from their reports.
· We should find a way of bring more critical analysis to the report; hopefully this will be easier with better reporting to MPTF 

· It would be good to provide some kind of content guidance or template to ensure information, especially in the GP section, reads well and is easily digestable to the wide target audiences for this report
Next steps: Cheryl will develop and distribute a concept note in the coming weeks, which we should aim to have approved by the first week in January. The concept note will include a production schedule but Content for the 2011 YIR will likely be due the first week of February. 
4. Africa and LAC Lessons learned booklets
· The group decided to not engage a consultant to finish this project, but rather to see the remaining work through internally.
· Estelle will push to get more feedback from Pierre-Yves and Jorge and produce a second draft to be presented to the CG for inputs/approval.
· Cheryl will push to get Josep's inputs on the Africa booklet—FAO's feedback is that the booklet is good but need more concrete examples which Cheryl is hoping to get from Josep. 
5. FAO and UNDP Policy Briefs

- FAO is redefining topic and will make another a proposal to the Programme in January.
- UNDP : main author (Santiago) is leaving UN-REDD, Estelle will reach out again to potential authors to submit revised concept note. Final product will likely not be in 1st quarter.  Proposal to circulate finalized policy brief to CG for 5 days before design and translation, since approval on concept note may not necessarily be enough. (to discuss)
�The Ad Hoc Working Group on LCA...Invites Parties and accredited observers to submit to the secretariat, by 5 March


2012, their views on modalities and procedures for financing results-based actions and


considering activities related to decision 1/CP.16, paragraphs 68.70 and 72; � HYPERLINK "http://unfccc.int/files/meetings/durban_nov_2011/decisions/application/pdf/cop17_lcaoutcome.pdf" �http://unfccc.int/files/meetings/durban_nov_2011/decisions/application/pdf/cop17_lcaoutcome.pdf� 





